
       

 Head Teacher’s Comments 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

School has been super busy this week. The children have settled quickly back into routines after half term.  

We had a teacher training day on Monday. Mrs Bone, Mrs Tetchner and Miss Brownsord spent the day revising our curriculum. We have some 
very exciting topics planned... 

KS1 and EYFS are enjoying looking at our local area as well as all things space. The Year 2 children have written some fantastic instructions on 
‘How to make an alien’.  

This week KS2 have enjoyed starting their new topic—The Victorians. Many thanks to the Dock Museum in Barrow, who have very kindly lent us 
some wonderful artefacts. A reminder that KS2 are having a Victorian dress up day on Monday 21st November. Children will be invited to come to 
school dressed as Victorians for the day.  

We welcomed Andy from Jonathan and Andy from Musiclinks on Wednesday. KS2 helped them record a song all about, which is hopefully going 
to feature at Kendal Calling! How exciting! 

Please remember to bring your Boxes of Hope into school next week. They are being collected on Wednesday 16th in the morning.  

School photo as well as Christmas card order forms have also been sent home this week. Please ensure you return your orders in good time. There 
is a button on LUNCH SHOP for payments.  

PCSO Sarah Blacow came into school on Tuesday and helped Mrs. Bone and Miss Elder interview for this years Mini Police. The successful 8 chil-
dren have their uniforms and enjoyed their first session today, with children from St. Martins and St. Mary’s. We also have some Mini Police help-
ers, who will join us when we complete our lunch time club. Today the children focused on making parking tickets as well Christmas cards for local 
residential homes. The Mini Police are very keen to focus on our local Windermere community and help local people.  

Our after school clubs have been a great hit this week. Many thanks to the staff for organising the clubs. Art, craft, table tennis and dance clubs 
have all been very popular! 

As a treat for all the children we are attending the cinema in Bowness on Friday 11th November. We are so proud of our children for helping us 
become the BEST PRIMARY SCHOOL IN CUMBRIA. We hope all the children enjoy this special outing. 

Have a great weekend,  

Many thanks for your support, 

Mrs. Lucy Bone 

 

Acting Head teacher at the  
BEST PRIMARY SCHOOL in Cumbria.  
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KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Mon 7th Nov—Parents Evening 

Weds  16th Nov—Boxes of Hope 

collection 

Fri 25th  Nov—Christmas Fair  from 

3.20 NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 

Sat 26th Nov—11-13.00. Carol sing-

ing at Lakeland Ltd. All welcome 

Friday 2nd Dec - Christmas BIG sing. 
KS2. Evening at Kendal Leisure Cen-
tre  
Monday 5th Dec - Explorer Christmas 
performance in school  

Wednesday 7th Dec (TBC) - KS2 
Christmas concert in school 

Wednesday 14th Dec- Christmas 
lunch  
Tues 20th Dec—Weds 4th Jan—
Christmas Holiday 

Friday 4th November 2022 

Reception 81% 

Year 1 86%   

Year 2 100% 

Year 3 89%  

Year 4 92% 

Year 5 100%    

Year 6 97% 

WOW! Well 
done Year 2, 

& Year 5!! 

Musician 
Andy and 
Poet Jon-

athan 
with KS2 

Click the QR 

code to get to 

our website. 

Our new Mini 
Police 


